November 8, 1965

Dr. Charles Webb Carter 4308 S. Wigger Street Marion, Indiana

Dear Dr. Carter:

As you know Wesleyan Theological Society elected you as the chairman of its Editoral Committee. I do not have the papers which were presented this past week end. I imagine they are in Dr. Cox's possession. However, I am sending you the correspondence I have had with one printer and would like to indicate other suggestions which came to me with reference to getting the bulletin printed. Dr. Henry Shilling of Transylvania Bible College indicated that his school would give us good consideration in printing the bulletin. George Blackstone of Circleville Bible College felt they could give us good consideration as well. Mr. Blackstone seemed to feel that Transylvania's printing job was not always of high quality, and I think I would agree with him that this has been sometimes the case. You are perhaps familiar with Transylvania's publication. The Fountain. To contact these persons write Dr. Shilling, c/o Transylvania Bible College, Transylvania, Pennsylvania or Mrs. George Blackstone, Circleville Bible College, Circleville, Ohio. Undoubtedly you will have other contracts which you will want to follow up as well.

I am writing the other members of the committee advising them of their election to the Editoral Committee.

It is always a pleasure to have fellowship with you. We do appreciate your contributions to the discussion at the recent meeting.

Sincerely yours,

Merne A. Harris Secretary Wesleyan Theological Society

MAH: mb